
From: 

To: 

Sent: 

Subject: 

David Scanlan <David.Scanlan@SOS.NH.GOV>

Ray Chadwick <rfchadwick@juno.com>

Fri, Apr 15, 2022 12:05 PM

RE: Absentee Ballot Covid Statements

Hi Ray,
Thanks for these comments. We are in the process of updating our website and making it ADA compliant, so
your information is timely.
 
Best wishes,
Dave
 
From: Ray Chadwick <rfchadwick@juno.com>


Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2022 4:43 PM

To: David Scanlan <David.Scanlan@SOS.NH.GOV>

Subject: Absentee Ballot Covid Statements
 
Hello Dave
I began this email to present a concern with absentee ballot documents I found Tuesday 4/12/22 at the Secretary of
State website.
They stipulated that an individual concerned about Covid infection would qualify under disability to vote absentee.
 
That arrangement was presented in an April 10, 2020 AG/Sect.State memorandum Elections Operations During the State of
Emergency.
Referring to then NH Executive orders and CDC guidance, it stated that "any voter who is unable to vote in person in the
September 8, 2020 Primary Election or the November 3, 2020 General Election because of illness from COVID-19 or who
fears that voting in person may expose himself/herself or others to COVID-19 will be deemed to come within the definition of
“disability” for purposes of obtaining an absentee ballot."
 
The Select Committee agreed. The Legislature passed HB 1266 and the Governor signed it on July 17, 2020 to effect that
change.
HB
1266 was "as act making temporary modifications to the absentee voter registration, absentee ballot application, and
absentee voting processes in response to the novel coronavirus (Covid-19) disease." 
HB 1266 suspended the then current affidavits and authorized new affidavits "prior to any election occurring prior to
December 31, 2020."
 
With Emergency Orders ended and HB 1266 changes having expired, my concern was that the forms remained
available for download.
I had a chat with Bill O'Brien to confirm my understanding on HB 1266, then started this email to make you aware of the
issue.
The issue as I understand it, is that the prior identification of Covid fear as a disability is no longer valid or supported in
statute.
 
Just prior to sending this, I note that the SoS website has been revised and the forms are no longer available for
download.
Good! I'd also recommend removing the "Voting During COVID-19" section from the site since we have no NH Covid State of
Emergency. .
 
 
I also suspect that some of the forms presenting "Covid fear as a disability" are in the hands of Town Clerks and may be
available to voters.
 
Best wishes.
Ray 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.gencourt.state.nh.us_bill-5Fstatus_legacy_bs2016_billText.aspx-3Fsy-3D2020-26id-3D1843-26txtFormat-3Dhtml&d=DwMF-g&c=WZLRWjmU0vQ6jkmOu6nAYA&r=ul23nXvPujBdYIxxsxTyAe2H6IjlYxsU8gDCpMNAghk&m=GQzFmY1B0FRVFa2NpnFPd5cJRooJeJPLkZJ7gGIfsyY-bBZi-AE-a0e4LSzfZkcF&s=2csTUhil0YqRdn1hDmKZtw6xsnhJoQIHsAKHQanSlWA&e=
https://www.sos.nh.gov/elections/voters/voting-during-covid-19


Ray Chadwick

101 Powder Hill Road

Bedford, NH 03110

1-603-566-9129


